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I. Grammarly 

Dr. Alfredo Ramirez gave a short overview of TAMIU’s history with Grammarly and the usage statistics 
across campus.  In 2020 there was an interest in the university starting a partnership with Grammarly to 
help improve student writing.  The uptake has been successful and has since expanded to staff and 
faculty use.  The original contract was for 3,000 licenses, we currently have 2,078 active licenses across 
campus – 1,947 students and 131 faculty and staff users.  When the original contract was implemented 
the cost per license was $3.90, now the cost is $5 per license.  Licenses are used across campus – from 
purchasing to academics.   

Currently all administrative work for Grammarly is completed within University College and this is a 
significant administrative burden to the College.  

Dr. Pat Abrego highlighted the functionality of Grammarly and its uses across campus.  Dr. Abrego also 
informed the Deans that Grammarly has now integrated with ChatGPT to offer generative AI within its 
system.  Grammarly, if integrated more fully into the university, could be available to faculty and 
students via Blackboard.  Full integration would give faculty complete control over whether they wish to 
allow AI use within Grammarly – they could turn the AI functions on and off as they desire.  If a student 
attempts to use generative AI within Grammarly they will receive a warning message to check with their 
course instructor.  Grammarly is also capable of providing a breakdown of how much of the document 
was written with its generative AI even showing the instructor the specific prompt the student used, and 
will add a statement to end of the document detailing that the document was created with the use of 
generative AI. Lastly, while integrated with ChatGPT, Grammarly is a closed system meaning that 
material created within it and uploaded to it, is not used to further train AI.  This closed system also 
protects confidentiality and intellectual property concerns that are not satisfied by the practice of 
uploading student work to AI detectors which are external to TAMIU’s systems. 

The increased functionality of Grammarly, especially the functionality which provides faculty with the 
option to turn the generative AI feature on or off within each course, was highlighted.  Deans 
commented that employers are expecting graduates to have a working knowledge of AI when they enter 
the workforce.   

Conversations will continue but the day-to-day operations of Grammarly look set to be moved over to 
ELearning/OIT. Each department that uses Grammarly should pay a share of the license cost. 

Any faculty wishing to explore Grammarly tools can create their free account here:  
https://www.tamiu.edu/uc/ace/index.shtml  

II. New Faculty Orientation 

Dr. Abrego presented an overview of the ELearning program for New Faculty Orientation.  OIT/E-
learning will have a whole day with new faculty to bring them up to speed with Blackboard Ultra.  Dr. 
Abrego reminded Deans that we have now fully migrated to Blackboard Ultra.  There are multiple 
training opportunities for new and returning faculty on Blackboard Ultra. 

Faculty can find a list of training opportunities by signing in here:  https://trainings.tamiu.edu/  

A table of Elearning course offerings is also included in the attachments to these minutes. 

https://www.tamiu.edu/uc/ace/index.shtml
https://trainings.tamiu.edu/
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Online and adjunct faculty will be offered online virtual sessions for training on Blackboard Ultra.  

III. OIT Updates 

Dr. Abrego updated the Deans on the consolidation of ELearning and OIT services in Cowart Hall.  Dr. 
Abrego shared a map of new locations within Cowart Hall and computer classrooms, including capacity 
size (handouts are attached to these minutes) Dr. Abrego noted that the map is still aspirational rather 
than actual at this time, as the move and building works are not yet complete.    

QM stipends have been secured at $3,000 for development, certification and intellectual property 
transfer for a new course, and $1,500 for recertification/updates to an existing QM course.    

IV. Research Space Updates 

Dr. San Miguel shared that once OIT moves are complete and new computer labs have been set-up in 
Cowart, she plans for PLG 211 to be turned into faculty research space for COAS.  Primarily, 211 will 
become a state-of-the-art psychology research laboratory, with dedicated space for new faculty.    

V. SYL (Digital Syllabus) 

Dr. Maddan gave an overview of the implementation of SYL across campus for Fall 2024.  By and large, 
the system is being used without issue.  However, there have been some communication problems 
between Course Leaf (the system which logs which courses are being offered) and SYL which tells 
Faculty which syllabi they need to create. This has resulted in some faculty being unable to use SYL to 
create all of their syllabi.  There have also been some issues with email accounts as SYL needs an 
@tamiu.edu email account but some faculty have listed a non-TAMIU email account as their preferred 
email. Faculty who have not completed orientation yet also don’t have access to SYL. 

All of these issues are fairly straightforward to resolve.  Dr. Maddan encouraged Deans to encourage 
faculty to log into SYL as soon as possible to ensure their courses are displaying correctly before the 
semester begins and to contact him if any problems arise.    

SYL can be accessed here: https://nextcatalog.tamiu.edu/course-section-search/  

Faculty can visit the Faculty Senate website for a step-by-step guide and demonstration video for SYL 
here (scroll down to “Other Procedures and Processes” - SYL is item 2): 
https://www.tamiu.edu/senate/faq.shtml  

Dr. Maddan also asked that the SYL instructions be sent to all colleges.  

VI. Room Change Requests 

Dr. San Miguel and Dr. Maddan reminded Deans that unless there is a medical accommodation that 
necessitates a room change, faculty must remain in the room they have been assigned for their classes.  
Faculty requests for room changes for reasons other than university approved accommodations (e.g. 
medical) will be denied. 

 

 

https://nextcatalog.tamiu.edu/course-section-search/
https://www.tamiu.edu/senate/faq.shtml
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VII. Changes to SCH for Adjuncts  

Dr. San Miguel described recent changes to adjunct contracts for the 2024/2025 academic year.  
Adjuncts are now capped at 7SCH per semester.  Office of the Provost felt it was unfair that adjuncts 
were teaching up to 5/5 loads, carrying a heavy teaching load and only being paid a per-course rate in a 
position that isn’t benefit eligible. Therefore, Office of Provost decided that if departments want 
adjuncts to teach more than a 2-2 load they will need to explore hiring them on 1-year visiting faculty 
lines.  These lines will carry a 5-5 teaching load but will offer a decent salary plus benefits.   

VIII. Faculty Mentorship Programs 

Dr. Ari Gonzalez described two opportunities for faculty mentorship on offer by TAMIU.  The first 
opportunity is a partnership with the National Center for Faculty Development and Diversity (hereafter 
NCFDD), a company which offers virtual mentorship with live webinars and numerous online resources 
for faculty to access at their own pace.  Resources offered range from maintaining a work-life-balance, 
how to manage conflict and professional relationships, how to explore productivity, and career planning.  
All full and part-time faculty as well as graduate students can access the full resources of NCFDD for free.    

If faculty wish to explore the resources on offer by NCFDD they need to create a free account. Please 
review the documents on the NCFDD relationship with TAMIU attached to these minutes and register 
for your free account here:  https://www.ncfdd.org/home 

Dr. Gonzalez also described TAMU’s in-house mentorship program that will be launched this Fall.  As 
TAMIU has hired a large number of new faculty this summer the TAMIU Mentorship program is in need 
of additional faculty to sign up to become mentors.  Dr. Gonzalez will send emails to faculty soon about 
these opportunities.  

IX. Faculty CVs  

Dr. Gonzalez has been reviewing faculty personnel files and has found that many contain CVs that are 
outdated by almost a decade and some are very short – with just name, degrees conferred and dates.  
This makes credentialing faculty (the act of justifying why faculty member A is teaching course B), 
extremely difficult as often publications, conference presentations and research output are critical to 
those justifications.   

Dr. Gonzalez reminded Deans that all faculty must submit their long-form CVs to their department 
administrative assistants by September 9th.  HB2504 CVs will also need to be submitted.  

X. Credentialing 

Dr. Gonzalez discussed a more robust approach to credentialing courses that are being offered by 
TAMIU to ensure the faculty teaching them are qualified to do so – either through degrees earned or 
post-degree activities such as research areas.  Dr. Gonzalez informed Deans that she may need to reach 
out and ask for guidance on different degrees held by faculty and how they apply to courses faculty are 
teaching.  Justification needs to be made for why faculty are qualified to teach a certain course.   

OIT is working on a new faculty course credentialing form.  The plan is to house the form within 
Laserfiche to make the credentialing process more user friendly.   

https://www.ncfdd.org/home
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XI. Faculty Course Loads and Research Release Forms 

Dr. San Miguel discussed a need to more efficiently record and access information regarding how many 
courses a faulty member is teaching per semester and how that teaching load aligns with their contract. 
The current forms, developed during a previous Provost’s administration, do not track that information 
in a way that is easily accessible and therefore Office of the Provost is working to create a new form that 
will be more user friendly.  

XII. Shared Calendar 

A shared calendar has been created for all Deans, with all due dates uploaded.  This will reduce emails 
that are sent with deadlines and will ensure that everyone is up-to-date with deadlines and reminders.     

If Deans do not have access to the Shared Calendar then they are encouraged to look for an email from 
Nadia and accept the invite to the shared calendar.  It will then automatically appear as part of their 
Outlook calendar.   

XIII. Internships to Washington DC 

A&M System is trying to kick start internship programs in DC, mainly for political science students, 
history and business students.   While in the early stages of planning, it appears this opportunity will be 
a competitive process with other students at A&M system schools.  Successful students will need to 
enroll in a course (possibly an internship course) at their home institution and pay tuition to the home 
institution.  A&M System will cover the cost of room and board in DC and TAMIU is looking into 
supporting airfare.  This opportunity will be open to undergraduate students only.   

XIV. College and Faculty Senate Updates 

COAS: Nineteen new faculty members will join COAS in the Fall 2024 semester.  COAS will also have 15 
faculty applying for promotion and tenure this year.  COAS is currently sending out offers and contracts 
for adjuncts and visiting positons.  Other activities across the college are office transfers and 
assessments of lab spaces.  For example STEM faculty are still in LBV and not in AIC. 

Library:  Secured a grant for access to Open Educational Resources (hereafter OER) which allows the 
library to offer a stipend to faculty who utilize and/or develop OER.  TAMIU Public Relations office has 
made an informative advert about the grant and OER.  The library is undergoing a lot of space 
reassignments - ACE and mentors are now on the first floor and thus the student lab is being moved to 
the second floor.  Research support desk is also now on the second floor.  The Panchita collection is 
moving to the second floor and there will be a space for children story time and new programs to bring 
community members with their children, into our library.  There are plans to move the LBV Literacy 
Partnership programs to the library.  

Faculty Senate: Shared disappointment that parenting faculty were effectively excluded from the 
planned welcome back reception due to the rule that children are not allowed to attend despite the 
reception being held in the evening.  Concerns that the exclusion of children from the welcome back 
reception has resulted in parenting faculty feeling unwelcome and is delivering a negative message to 
faculty who wish to become parents, were communicated.  Dr. San Miguel will raise these concerns with 
the Vice Presidents of TAMIU at their next meeting.  
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College of Nursing and Health Sciences:  Pass rates for qualification exams is very high.  Enrollment is 
increasing in all classes.  This summer the College has interviewed candidates for new program director 
roles with campus visits for the shortlisted candidates planned in Fall.  There was a mass resignation of 
speech therapy faculty over the course of one week, but the College has been able to recruit adjuncts to 
teach classes on those programs.    

Dr. San Miguel added that TAMIU will be using Academic Search instead of Parker for national searches 
for higher-level positions going forward. 

College of Education:  Graduate programs are growing in special education and counselling – especially 
educational diagnostics.  One faculty member in special education has recently announced their 
retirement.  The College has hired a number of adjuncts but does still have some vacancies in faculty 
lines that they’re working to fill. The College is hoping to recruit a third graduate advisor to help with 
increased enrollment and growing programs. The College will host a bilingual conference in Fall.  

University College: Have hired new faculty in developmental education and will begin interviews for an 
advising coordinator next week.  Freshmen Celebration will take place on September 6th.  Proposed for a 
time to be set at 3:30pm but needs to be confirmed.  There will be activities and presentations for 
freshmen at the TAMIU gym.  

Graduate School: Enrollment is very high across graduate programs.  Deadline to apply for Fall 1 is 
Monday, applications are incoming.  Orientation is on Monday (August 12th) from 4pm – 6pm.  New 
programs launching soon with MPA. CJ concentrations are in the pipeline.  

Dr. San Miguel added that there will be a new hire of a communication specialist to assist with the 
university website.   

At the conclusion of the College Updates the meeting was called to a close.  

Please see below pages for the meeting attachments.   
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